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Comment noted. WSDOT received a number of comments in support of

and in opposition to Options A, K, and L and the suboptions to these

options. These opinions are summarized in the Supplemental Draft

Environmental Impact Statement Summary of Comments (WSDOT, April

2010), available at

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/SR520Bridge/SDEIS.htm.

 

I-331-002

As described in Section 1.8 of the SDEIS and in Attachment 8 of the

SDEIS, Range of Alternatives and Options Evaluated, the transportation

analysis performed for the Draft EIS showed that while a 4-lane

alternative would improve safety by replacing vulnerable structures and

widening lanes and shoulders, it would not satisfy the project purpose of

improving mobility in the SR 520 corridor. In 2010, based on SDEIS

comments regarding a transit-optimized 4-lane alternative or a 4-lane

alternative with tolling for congestion management, WSDOT evaluated

these potential alternatives using an updated traffic model. The results

showed that these alternatives would provide substantially lower mobility

benefits than the 6-Lane Alternative for both general-purpose traffic and

transit, and therefore would also not meet the project purpose and need.

Section 2.4 of the Final EIS provides more information on the analysis of

these alternatives.

A 4-lane Portage Bay Bridge would not allow for HOV lanes, which

provide express lane connectivity, or for a managed shoulder in the

westbound direction, which is needed to address congestion.

The project can accommodate future high capacity transit in the SR 520

corridor, which may include bus rapid transit or light rail transit. Chapter

2 of the Final EIS provides further discussion. WSDOT undertook

additional analysis after the SDEIS was published to help answer public

questions about how rail in the SR 520 corridor might operate and the

SR 520 Bridge Replacement and HOV Project

http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/SR520Bridge/SDEIS.htm/


ridership it might generate. The analysis assumed no tolls for carpools

with 3 or more occupants. A single general-purpose lane in each

direction would substantially restrict cross-lake mobility. With light rail

service on SR 520 and I-90, the demand for general-purpose travel

would still require two lanes in each direction on SR 520.

WSDOT completed a visual analysis of the 6-lane alternative, and

updated this analysis for the Preferred Alternative. See Section 5.5 of the

SDEIS and Final EIS, and the Visual Quality and Aesthetics Discipline

Report Addendum (Attachment 7 to the Final EIS).

 

SR 520 Bridge Replacement and HOV Project


